
From: Priester, Nicole <NicolePriester@gov.sc.gov>
To: Adams, Chaney <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov>

Godfrey, Rob <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>
Symmes, Brian <BrianSymmes@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 1/19/2016 5:00:54 PM
Subject: FW: Meeting request

 
 
From: Robert Hargrove [mailto:robert.hargrove@americasfutureleaders.org] 

Sent: Tuesday, January 19, 2016 4:51 PM

To: Priester, Nicole

Subject: Meeting request
 
Dear Governor Nikki Haley,
 
We’d like to interview you for a book: Letter to a Young Leader
 
Greg Goff, CEO of Tesoro and Fortune 500 CEO of the year, and I, author of Masterful Coaching, have a 
vision of creating a Leadership Center for Future Leaders (young people with high potential) in cooperation 
with the University of Utah and associates at Harvard Business School.
 
Our mission is to develop everyday young people who will do extraordinary things to change the world in the 
next 10, 20, 50 years in business, politics, the media, healthcare, etc. Our question is, can we work with young 
people to nurture their aspirations and provide them with an opportunity to learn the lessons of leadership 
earlier in life so that they can do something that truly matters?
 
With that in mind, our goal is to interview a select number of extraordinary people who followed their passion 
from a young age, rose to the top, accomplished tons, impacted the world and became iconic. We see you as 
one of these people and would like to interview you for the book.
 
In the interview, we would draw out key insights or “secrets” that both reflect what made you successful, as 
well as those things that catalyzed and nurtured your own development. I am sure that you have stories to tell 
about the risks and challenges that you faced and the lessons that you have learned.
 
These “secrets” will become the basis for our book called Letter to A Young Leader. It will be written, not as 
a motivational book or how-to, but in a very human way, where you tell your story like a mentor, as if you were 
sitting together in your office or living room.
 
The world is full of leadership programs, but leadership comes up in short supply. These “secrets” would also 
be the cornerstone of the Center’s leadership programs.
 
Would you be willing to spend an hour or so with us? Of course, you would have final okay on anything you 
provided for the book.
 
I would be very appreciative of your participation in this project. Please let us know as soon as you can and we 
can set something up.
 
Most sincerely,
 
Robert Hargrove
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